
Village of Clarksville 
Council Meeting Minutes 

March 6, 2017 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the Clarksville Village Council was held March 6, 2017 at the Clarksville Village Hall.  
President Amy Byers called the meeting to order at 7 pm.  Trustees present Patricia Reser, Bonnie Main, Allen 
Sheldon, Robbie Mutschler, Brad Clark, Joseph Graham, Treasurer Rose Barratt, and Clerk Shari Clark. 
 
Agenda adopted with one amendment and the minutes of the February 6, 2017 meeting were read and approved. 
Motion by B.Clark and supported by Main to pay monthly bills totaling $19,559.36 were approved. 
Reports were read by Treasurer Rose Barratt, Street Commissioner Reser, Sewer by B.Clark, Ex Officio Planning 
Commissioner Main, and Clerk by S.Clark. 
 
Current Fund Balances are as follows: General Fund $102,304.40, Local Street $988.21, Major Street $6,582.12, Petty Cash 
$250.00, Tax Account $207.75 and United Bank CD $56,781.08. 

 
Motion by Reser and supported by B.Clark to appoint village resident John Jewell to fill the vacant term of Village 
Planning Commissioner.  Upon Roll Call, all voted “Aye”. Jewell was officially appointed by President Byers and 
sworn in by clerk to fill vacant seat with remaining term due to expire November 2017. 
 
Thank you Bobbie Kimble and Lu Baxter for volunteering to continue caring for street planter flowers.  Baxter has 
offered to continue overseeing maintenance of plants & flowers surrounding Clarksville Bible Church’s village 
gazebo, seeking volunteers to help. 
 
Motion by Main and supported by B.Clark to set Village Spring Clean Up Day May 13, 2017 and appoint Orin 
Mutschler & Allen Sheldon to supervise dumpster loading to be paid $10 per hour 8 am – 4 pm. Motion passed.  
 
Motion by B.Clark and supported by Sheldon to renew Ionia County Sheriff Contract Agreement.  All in favor, 
motion passed. 
 
Lakewood Public Schools are holding a series of community informational/listening events regarding the 
disposition of the District Properties of East, Clarksville, and Sunfield Elementaries.  These events are designed to 
communicate information and listen/gather feedback.  Meeting at Clarksville Village Hall will start at 6 pm on 
Wednesday, March 15th. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm. 
The next regular meeting followed by Zoning Board of Appeals meeting to review variance application will be held 
April 3, 2017. 
 

Submitted by Shari Clark, Village Clerk 


